
     Sunday  November 7 2021 

Душпастирі: 

о. Янко Колошняї 

Резиденція: 306-244-2604 

Kанцеляріа: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

     диякон Мирон Ямнюк 

Pastoral Team: 

Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji 
Residence: 306-244-2604 

Office: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

  Deacon Myron Yamniuk 

Office Hours:  

Tuesday & Wednesday  
9am-1:30pm 

Monday - office CLOSED   

CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:   
   See inside for specifics 

BAPTISM: By appointment    
(Pre-Baptismal preparation) 

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:   
30 minutes before Liturgy  

MATRIMONY:  By appointment  
(one year in advance) 

FUNERALS: By arrangement 

VISITATION OF THE SICK:                       
 any time 

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES:  
First Friday of the month 

ALL SAINTS UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - NORTH BATTLEFORD  

HOLY EUCHARIST UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - HAFFORD AND DISTRICT  

DIVINE LITURGY 

Sunday:     9:30 a.m.                   
10:00 a.m. 

Daily:         7:30 a.m. 

БОЖЕСТВЕННА  
ЛІТУРГІЯ 

В неділю:  рано              
Свята:     10:00 рано 
Щодня:      7:30 рано 



  

НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, November 7th : 24th Sunday after Pentecost-24-та Неділя по Зіслані Св. Духа (Luke 8:41-56) 

    9:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)  - Свята Літургія за парафіян        Livestream   
   1:00 p.m.    Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян    
                               Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church - Hafford  and District 
   4:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян  
                     All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church - North Battleford  
ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY, November  8th  Feast day St. Michael, the Archangel, and all Heavenly Powers 
                                                                                               Свято   Архистратига Михаїла, і інших Безплотних Сил               Livestream              
  10:00 a.m.            Anniversary Blessings for Stephen & Brandy………………………..……….…..Mom 
ВІВТОРОК -  TUESDAY, November  9th  Livestream  
    7:30 a.m.            +Fr. Vladimir & +Marija Timko………………………………………………………..Family 
СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, November  10th           Livestream  
    7:30 a.m.            +Stella Nahachewsky………………………………….……………………….Parish Council  
ЧЕТВЕР - THURSDAY, November  11th           Livestream                                    
     7:30 a.m.           Thanksgiving and Blessing for Family…………………………………………...E. Simko 
 П’ЯТНИЦЯ / FRIDAY,   November  12th    St. Josaphat, Archbishop and Martyr     Livestream   
                                                                                      Священномученика Йосафата  

 7:30 a.m.          +Lil Soberlik……………………………………………………………………......Parish Council  

СУБОТА / SATURDAY,  November  13th       St. John Chrysostom -Ст. Йоан Золотистий              Livestream                                                                 
     7:30 a.m.      +Steve Duch………………………………………………………………….….....Parish Council 
НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, November 14th : 25th Sunday after Pentecost-25-та Неділя по Зіслані Св. Духа (Luke 10:25-37) 

    9:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)  - Свята Літургія за парафіян        Livestream   
   1:00 p.m.    Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян    
                               Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church - Hafford  and District 
   4:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян  
                     All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church - North Battleford  

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні  разом брати 

участь в цій  Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину! 

 We extend our welcome to all guests, friends,  visiting relatives  and  parishioners in     

celebrating t s Divine Liturgy together.  May our Lord bless you  and your family! 

• To attend Divine Liturgy no registration is required 
• Masks/face shields are mandatory when attending Divine Liturgy 
• SHA guidelines ages 3 and up 
• Please wear your mask properly 
• Please sanitize your hands upon entry. Thank you 



Monthly Intentions of the                                  
Holy Father  for November 

We pray that people who suffer from depression or 

but-out will find support and a light that opens 

them up to life.  

Місячний намір Святішого Отця Папи 
Римського на листопад 

Молімося, щоб люди, які страждають на 

депресію чи емоційне вигорання, знайшли 

світло, підтримку в праці й відкрилися життю. 

Due to COVID-19, the St. Nicholas Day Program has been  
cancelled again this year.   

However, our Youth Group have once again offered to prepare and  
deliver St. Nicholas Treat Bags to the children from our parish.  

The Youth will dress up as St. Nicholas and angels and  
drop off the treat bags at the children's homes.  

Any donation of candy, chocolates and chips would be appreciated  
so that we can fill these treat bags. If you can donate any of these items or 

would like to give a cash donation towards these treat bags, 

Dear Parishioners, 
  
It is with excitement, that the Cathedral Maintenance Committee, announces the beginning of the  
Cathedral Stair Campaign! 

  
The maintenance committee has been working hard determining the extent of the damage to the stairs 
and what the appropriate course should be to remedy the situation. After consulting with various people 
who have experience and knowledge in construction and specifically in concrete construction, the Com-
mittee has recommended to Parish Council that a full replacement of the entrance stairs is the best 
course of action. 
  
The next steps will be to get a design complete based on the maintenance committee recommendations 
and getting quotes from several contractors to do the work. 
  
While this may take some time, Parish Council would like to start raising funds for this task as soon as 
possible. The maintenance committee suggests due to the scale of the project, the current projected 
budget is approximately $40,000. This is just an estimated budget for now and will be refined as the de-
sign is finalized and quotes for the work can be obtained. The goal will be to complete this project late 
summer 2022 
  
The Maintenance Committee would like to thank you for your patience with the condition of the front 
stairs and encourages everyone to give as much as they can to help restore the beauty of our Cathedral 
entrance as soon as possible. 
  
Cathedral Maintenance Committee, 
Fr. Janko Kolosnjaji,Bernie Bodnar, Mike Luczka, Ed Rogalsky, Dura Seman, Adam Nahachewsky  



The Ukrainian Catholic Foundation of Saskatchewan (UCFSASK) will again be conducting a “Share the Spirit” 
50/50 Lottery Draw.  The draw date will be made on Friday, December 3, 2021, 2:00  pm at 214 Avenue M S, 
Saskatoon SK.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

The ticket price will be $20.00 per ticket.  The ticket distribution will be as follows: 
• 50% or $10.00 of each ticket sold will go to the winner of the lottery draw 
• 25% or $5.00 of each ticket sold will go to a Parish/Mission or designated Eparchial Organization named on 

each ticket by the ticket purchaser as the “Parish/Mission or Eparchial Organization Designation”.   
• 25% or $5.00 of each ticket sold will go to UCFSASK 
• Total number of tickets available for sale: 13,750 
• Total maximum prize value: $137,500.00 

This “Share the Spirit” Lottery will provide the Faithful of the Eparchy an opportunity to participate in a 50/50 
Lottery Draw; to support their favorite Ukrainian Catholic Parish/Mission or the designated Eparchial               
Organization in the Eparchy of Saskatoon; and, to assist UCFSASK in promoting the cultural, social, educational, 
and spiritual initiatives, policies, and objectives of the Eparchy of Saskatoon among Ukrainian Catholics in the 
Province of Saskatchewan. 

Very shortly each Parish Family in the Eparchy will receive a package containing information concerning this   
lottery draw and tickets for purchase. Please check your mailbox for your package. 

Please consider the purchase of the 50/50 Lottery Ticket, and help support a Parish/Mission, or a designated     
Eparchial Organization and UCFSASK.  We thank you graciously and humbly ask for your support.  The winner 
of the 2020 “Share the Spirit – 50/50 Lottery draw won $32,900. (2019 - $29,220; 2018 - $29, 440). 

For more information on the Lottery, please contact the Foundation office at (306) 653-0138, ext. 223 (collect).  

If you want more detailed information on the “Share the Spirt” 50/50 Lottery, please visit the USCFSASK Website 
at www.ucfsask.org. 

“Share the Spirit” 50/50 Lottery Draw Information 

• Draw date: Friday, December 3rd, 2021, at 2:00pm at 214 Avenue M South, Saskatoon SK 

• Ticket Price: $20.00 per ticket 

• Total number of tickets available for sale: 13,750 

• Total maximum prize value: $137,500.00 

• Make cheques payable to:UCFSask 

 

“SHARE THE SPIRIT” 50/50 LOTTERY DRAW (Lottery License - #LR21-0081) 

~ Job Announcement ~ 
St. George’s Cathedral Parish is seeking to fill a permanent part-time position for                  

Parish Office Administrative Assistant with starting date November 15th.  
Duties will include Bank deposits, preparing reports, working with QuickBooks Accounting,                

Publisher and other office duties as required, and will report directly to Parish Pastor.  

Must be able to communicate in Ukrainian and be fluent in English. 

Send Resume to Parish office email: saintgeorge@shaw.ca  or   

drop it off at 210 Ave M South, Saskatoon, SK, S7M 2K4. 

For more information contact: Fr. Janko Kolosnjaji at (306) 370-2866. 

http://www.ucfsask.org


Marriage Banns  
Second notification:  

 MARIO MURI of Medicine 
Hat, Alberta, son of Kiril 

Mudri and Melanija Fejsa  
and  

MARIE LARMOUR of  
Saskatoon, daughter of  

Don Larmour and Deborah 
Patrick. 

ANYONE HAVING 
KNOWLEDGE OF ANY          
OBSTACLES TO THE  

PROPOSED MARRIAGE HAS 
AN OBLIGATION IN  

CONSCIENCE TO MAKE IT 
KNOWN TO THE PASTOR AS 

SOON AS  POSSIBLE. 

NATIONAL HOLODOMOR AWARENESS WEEK NOVEMBER 22-28, 2021  
 
National Holodomor Awareness Week will be launched from November 22-28, 2021, commemorating 
the 88th anniversary of the Holodomor.  
 
As we gather this year in remembrance, we pray for the souls of the victims of the Holodomor. We are 
grateful to the survivors who have courageously shared their stories to help educate and unite us in rais-
ing awareness of the Holodomor. We appeal to the families of the victims and survivors to continue 
sharing the truth of the Holodomor in the hope that future generations will heed the lessons of history.  
 
INTERNATIONAL and NATIONAL HOLODOMOR MEMORIAL DAY 
Saturday, November 27  
 
On Saturday, November 27 we encourage all Canadians to take a moment to remember the victims:  
 
● At 19:32 (7:32 p.m.) local time pause for a moment of silence wherever one may be to honour the 
memory of the victims.  
● Light a candle of remembrance in one's home.  
● Post photos of your candles on social media with your thoughts of remembrance.  
● Request local churches to toll their bells at 19:32 in honour of the victims.  
 
On Sunday, November 28:  
● Memorial services will be celebrated in our Ukrainian parishes.  



2021 Bishop Roborecki Branch UCBC Scholarship 
Three $100.00 Scholarships are available to youth ages 8-18 (ages as of December 31, 2020) to encourage 
them to continue participating in Ukrainian Language, Liturgical Activities, Traditions, and Culture.  The 
youth must be a member of one of the three Ukrainian Catholic parishes in Saskatoon and show consistency 
in leadership qualities.  The youth may be nominated, in written form, by any parishioner of the three  
Ukrainian Catholic parishes, clergy, sisters, UCBC members, staff members of Bishop Filevich Ukrainian 
Bilingual School or the Ukrainian Program at Bethlehem High School, members of parish organizations, 
Ukrainian arts groups, and St. Volodymyr Camp Board.  Candidates may not be nominated by members of 
their immediate families.  Nomination information is to include nominee’s school, grade, parish affiliation, 
and relevant family information. 

Deadline for nominations is Tuesday, November 23, 2021.  To submit nominations or for further  
information, contact Bro. Bernard Bodnar (306-382-1647) or Bro. Bill Gulka (306-249-0243).  Nominations 
may be mailed or submitted to “2021 Scholarship”, St. George Cathedral Parish, 210 Avenue M South,  
Saskatoon, SK S7M 2K4, or to w.gulka@sasktel.net or saintgeorge@shaw.ca. 

The scholarship recipients will be announced following the 9:30 a.m. Divine Liturgy on Sunday, December 19, 2021. 

  

UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC FOUNDATION OF SASKATCHEWAN 

GRANT FUND PROGRAM 

  

Ukrainian Catholic Foundation of Saskatchewan (UCFSask) is now considering applications for grants from 
the Grant Fund Program. The Foundation is looking for applications from Parishes/Missions and approved 
Eparchial Organizations for projects/initiatives that align with the Foundation’s mission and purpose. In 
addition, grant allocations will also be guided by the recommendations for action from the Eparchial 2014 
SOBOR Document – The Vibrant Parish. 

To receive this grant money, Parishes/Missions or Eparchial Organizations will be required to complete a 
grant application form.  The application form is available under the “Grants” tab on the Foundation’s web-
site at www.ucfsask.org. More detailed information concerning the grant fund, and the guidelines under 
which grants will be considered is also available under the “Grants” tab on the website. 

Parishes/Missions or Eparchial Organizations wishing to apply for a grant should complete and submit 
their “grant application form”, to the Foundation Office by 5:00pm November 15, 2021 

If more information or clarification is required, please contact the UCFSask office at: 

(306) 653-0138, ext 223 or email at admin@ucfsask.org. or go to our website at www.ucfsask.org where 
the criteria for grant funding and the grant application form is located under the “GRANTS” caption. 

We are happy to welcome  

Norman Woytowich  

as the newest member of  

St. George’s Cathedral  

MEMORIAL DONATION  

Donation to St. George’s Cathedral was received in 

the memory of   

+ Marion Shutiak from Loraine Gabruch  

Thank  you!  

mailto:w.gulka@sasktel.net
mailto:saintgeorge@shaw.ca
http://www.ucfsask.org
mailto:admin@ucfsask.org
http://www.ucfsask.org




Christ’s Seedlings of  
St. George’s Cathedral Program: 

 

Dear Parishioners:  

Our young adults invite everyone of all ages to be involved in 
our Sunday "Christ's Seedlings" Program.  

Children who are 4 to 6 years of age and 8 to 12 years of 
age can participate in Sunday classes twice a month where they 

will have an opportunity to learn more about JesusChrist and the Good News He brings us.  

Everyone who is 14+ years of age can provide support by volunteering in teaching classes, donating 
and/or simply praying for Christ's Seedlings of St George's Cathedral. The deadline for the     registra-
tion of children for Sunday classes is October 10th (register at st.g.childrenprogram@gmail.com).  

If you have any questions or if you would like to assist in any way, please contact Viktoriia Marko at 
306-914-0355. This year the classes will resume October 17th. 

HAIL MARY  
Online Telethon with Bishop Bryan Bayda, CSsR Saturday, November 27th– 10:00 am –(SK Time) 

Join us in veneration of the Mother of God on the 490th Anniversary of her  apparitions on Tepeyac Hill in 

Mexico, which took place between December 9-12, 1531. Today she is known as  “Our Lady of Guadalupe”. 

The telethon brings together members of the ESL Youth Ministry and Courses of Christian Animators in 

Ukraine, and Youth & Young Adults of the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon. To register please 

contact: Viktoria Marko @ uwitness2youth@skeparchy.org  by November 20th. 

Junior Ukrainian Catholic Youth (Grades 6, 7, 8 & 9) 
Sponsored by Ss. Peter & Paul Parish, Saskatoon 

Come to Junior UCY! 
Bring your creativity, curiosity, friends,  mask and non-marking indoor shoes (for gym time) 

• Each evening typically consists of recreation time in the gym, a faith-related teaching, 
and really good fellowship. 

•  It is drop-in, so if your child can't attend this time, they can attend the next session no 
problem. 

• The youth-leaders this year are Anna Maria Simko and Petro Seman, who are both 
faithful and responsible.  

Next sessions:  
Saturday, November 13th, 7 - 9 p.m. 
Saturday, November 27th, 7 - 9 p.m. 

 

Location:  Bishop Pocock Catholic Elementary School 227 Avondale Road - rear entrance 
For more information, please contact Anna Maria Simko: email, ans745@usask.ca 

or Petro Seman: email, petroseman@outlook.com 

** PLEASE NOTE:  All Current COVID-19 Protocols will be followed** 

mailto:st.g.childrenprogram@gmail.com
mailto:uwitness2youth@skeparchy.org
mailto:ans745@usask.ca
mailto:petroseman@outlook.com

